
 

 

 

 

 

November 9, 2023 

Media Release 

                           Town pump tracks project nearing completion  
 
In a boost for outdoor recreational activities in the Shire three Pump Tracks have now been 
completed at Menindee, White Cliffs, and Ivanhoe.  
 
A modular and fit-for-purpose track was installed in each of the towns. The new tracks 
provide opportunities for young people to play outdoors with the focus on a low cost, publicly 
accessible recreational activity. 
 
The project is funded under the Stronger Country Communities Fund 4. This program 
provides funding for projects that improve the lives of people who live in regional areas. 
 
The White Cliffs Pump Track was opened at the end of October.  Already Council is hearing 
positive feedback about these tracks. 
 
There is still some work to be done before the total project is completed. With work now 
focussed on completing seating and shade at the sites as well as CCTV and lighting. It is 
proposed to install two solar area lights at each pump track site by January next year. An 
electrical contractor has been engaged and lighting is ordered. Two covered tables and 
seating for each site, have also been ordered and will be installed as soon as it arrives.  
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